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April 11, 2025 

Via Electronic Mail 

Jeffrey A. Rosenbloom 

New York State Electric & Gas Corp. 

Rochester Gas and Electric Corp. 

3 City Center 

180 S. Clinton Ave. – 5th Fl. 

Rochester, New York  14607 

Jeffrey.rosenbloom@avangrid.com 

Re: Case 23-G-0437 - In the Matter of a Review of the Long-Term Gas System Plan 

of New York State Electric & Gas Corporation and Rochester Gas and Electric 

Corporation. 

Dear Jeffrey Rosenbloom, 

I received your April 11, 2025 letter, on behalf of New York State Electric & Gas Corporation and 

Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation (together, the Companies), requesting an extension of time to 

comply with Ordering Clause 9 of the Order Regarding Long-Term Natural Gas Plan and Directing 

Further Actions (Order), issued and effective January 23, 2025, in the above-referenced proceeding. 

Pursuant to Ordering Clause 9, the Companies were directed, in relevant part, to convene a 

technical conference to develop criteria for identifying potential segments of infrastructure for strategic 

decommissioning and file a report on the conference within 30 days thereafter.  You state that the 

Companies held a technical conference and, based on the discussions during that conference, they propose 

to hold another such conference on April 29, 2025.  Accordingly, the Companies request an extension until 

May 29, 2025, to file the report summarizing the discussions and results of the technical conference.   

Based on the information you have provided, an extension, until May 29, 2025, is granted to New 

York State Electric & Gas Corporation and Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation to comply with the 

directive to file the report that is required pursuant to Ordering Clause 9 of the Order.  This extension is 

granted to promote the fair, orderly, and efficient conduct of this proceeding. 
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This ruling will be posted on the Department’s website. 

 

       Sincerely, 

        
       Michelle L. Phillips 

                      Secretary 


